
 
Horseshoe Bay Road Rehabilitation and Guardrails – Stage 3 
Works location:   Armand Way, Arcadia 

Flyer delivery date:   Wednesday, 16 August 2023 
 

 

Project Update – Preparations for September School Holidays 

In preparation for the September school holidays, Townsville City Council is rescheduling the 
prearranged road reconstruction and stormwater upgrades along Hayles Avenue up to Cook 
Road. Instead, Council plans to concentrate on completing the roadworks along Armand Way, 
from Marine Parade to Hayles Avenue, Arcadia. 

In doing so, Council can better accommodate the expected increase in tourist traffic during 
September and continue to promote vehicle and pedestrian safety throughout these essential 
works. 

Working towards this target, Council contractors will place this portion of Armand Way under 
traffic control with a single-lane reversible flow directed by traffic controllers during the day 
and mobile traffic lights at night. 

Council will start the planned Hayles Avenue works after removing the traffic control on 
Armand Way. 

Council has scheduled this portion of the works to commence on Thursday, 17 August 2023 
and expects these works to take four weeks to complete, weather permitting. 

Project Background 

Council is undertaking road upgrades consisting of pavement sealing and repairs along 
Armand Way between Olympus Crescent and Marine Parade, and road reconstruction and 
stormwater upgrades into Hayles Avenue to Cook Road. 

Improvements include asphalt repairs and resurfacing, underground stormwater 
improvements, pavement marking, improved bus stop amenity, kerb and channel installation, 
and footpath upgrades. 

Council began works in July 2023 and expects these works to take five months to complete, 
weather permitting. 

Regular work hours are from 6am to 5pm Monday to Friday and 6am to 2pm on Saturday. 
In exceptional cases, Council may require work outside these hours. 

During construction, traffic management and lane closures will be in place. Traffic delays are 
expected - residents and visitors are encouraged to allow for extra travel time. 

Works may involve: 

• Traffic control and temporary lane closures, 

• Operation of machinery throughout the work zone, 

• Noise, dust, vibration, and flashing lights. 

A local contractor, BMD Constructions, will deliver these works on behalf of Council. 

Council will continue to update the Island community as these works progress. 

This project is proudly funded by the Queensland Government’s Local Road Network Capital 
Grants Program in association with Townsville City Council. 

Contact: Glen Langfeldt, Superintendent, Project Management Office 
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